
 

 

 

 

 

 
Business Office 

Jay Strang, Chief School Business Official 

 
August 13, 2020 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 
Mrs. Allison Laff 
City of Naperville 
Planning Team Operations Manager 
South Eagle Street 
Naperville, Illinois 
 
RE:  City Gate West  
 
The Board of Education has carefully considered the request to support the development titled 
City Gate West.   As always, the primary concerns of the district are the estimated number of 
children to be generated by the project, the capacity of the schools which would serve this 
development and the balance between estimated revenues generated vs. cost to educate the 
students generated from the development.   
 
Several discussions have occurred over the previous months with multiple members of the 
school system and representatives of the developer.  At this time, the Board of Education 
cannot support this development.  We can support the property being developed for business, 
or rezoned and developed with age-restricted housing.  Age-restricted housing would not 
generate students for the school district.  
 
If you have any further questions, please contact me at 630-375-3070. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Jay Strang 
Chief School Business Official 
 
 
Cc: Mr. Robert Schillerstrom, Ice Miller LLP 


